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October is  

Economic and Community 

Development Month 

A member of the Santa Catarina assembly receives a 
receipt from assembly president Roxana Dominguez 
after making a loan payment.   
 
Photo Credit: Rotary International/Monika Lozinska 

The rural villages of the Lenca Corridor in the western 
highlands of Honduras are home to some of the 
poorest indigenous people in the country. This is 
where the Adelante Foundation, a micro-lender, finds 
poor women who want to become self-sufficient 
business owners. 
 
With the help of Rotary, Adelante has been able to 
provide business training and 600 loans to its clients.  
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Club Communications  - Richard Hansen 

rch6242@comcast.net      916-332-7448 

Rotary Club Address 

P.O. Box 6 North Highlands, CA 95660- 0006 

       CALL TO ORDER 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

VISITING ROTARIANS  

AND GUESTS 

DONATE TO HELP OUR ROTARY CLUB SUPPORT LOCAL CHARITABLE AND NONPROFIT CAUSES. 

Foothill-Highlands Rotary Club Foundation is a non-profit 501(c)(3)organization.  

EIN 68-0392810,  PayPal  link on Club Website:  http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/ 

CLUB WEBSITE:   www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/     (Club Runner) 

DISTRICT 5180 WEBSITE:  http://rotary5180.com     

R.I. OFFICIAL WEBSITE:   www.rotary.org 

We had four surprise guests join us 

for today ’s special  program.   They 

were Polly Lipp,  Doug  a n d  Pam        

Lipp, G o r d o n  a n d  P o l l y ’s son and 

daughter- in-law and former member 

Jan Fazekas .  

USED/BROKEN EYEGLASS JOINT 

LIONS CLUB PROJECT 

 

Just a reminder that we are 

partnering with the Antelope 

Lions Club this year to 

collect used/broken 

eyeglasses.   
 

At our weekly meetings, we  have a BIG BOX at 

the rear of our meeting room for Rotarians to 

deposit their unwanted glasses.   

 
 

 

Remember the adage:  Your trash is 

someone else’s treasure.  Give someone 

less fortunate an opportunity to give 

new life to your old glasses.   

President Elect Nominee Patrick 

Magnani called the m eeting to order at 

12:15 p.m.  and thanked John Hallsten for 

serving as the Official Greeter.  Patrick called 

upon PP Maureen McBride to lead us in the 

pledge and PP Joe Kaiser to provide the 

invocation.  PP Mo served as the note taker 

and PEN Patrick was the official 

photographer.   

E-Waste4Good Program  
We continue our efforts to collect e-Waste.  E-
waste revenue collected so far YTD is $70.24. 
 
 

The goal for the year is $600.   

We are DARK NEXT 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 10th in 

observance of Columbus Day 

OCTOBER BOARD MEETING 

  

The October  

Board of  

Directors 

Meeting wil l  

be held next 

Tuesday, 

October 1th 

at 5:30 p.m. 

at  Umpqua Bank. 

mailto:Rch6242@comcast.net
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://www.foothillhighlandsrotary.org/
http://rotary5180.com
http://www.rotary.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highlands/124638854276606
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EVERGREEN 

FUNDRAISER  

 

President Dominic 

distributed the 2016 

Sherwood Forest Farms 

Catalog and Order Forms for our upcoming 

holiday evergreen fundraiser at our meeting 

on September 19th.  See flyer attached for 

more details.   

DISTRICT FOUNDATION DINNER  

ROTARY ON THE RED CARPET 

TAKE 2 

 

The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands has 

reserved a table at the District Foundation 

Dinner to be held on  Saturday, October 

22nd at the Red Lion Inn, 500 Leisure 

Lane, Sacramento 95815.  As of today, all 

seats at the table have been reserved; and the 

event is SOLD OUT. 

 

See Flyer on Page 11 for 

additional details. 

PROGRAM FOR MONDAY, 

OCTOBER 31ST 

Program Chair Jordan Backhaus 

proposed we do a Halloween-themed  

program on October 31st which involves kids.  

He plans to contact the Children’s Receiving 

Home of Sacramento and get a “Wish List” of 

items we can bring 

to the kids during 

our visit.  For those 

brave enough, it 

was suggested we 

wear costumes. 

Watt Avenue Partnership 

Inaugural Luncheon 

PP Marilee Monagan and PEN Patrick Magnani 

attended a meeting last week hosted by the 

Watt Avenue Partnership.  Weave CEO Beth 

Hassett was the guest speaker.   

 

Marilee and Patrick reported there ’s a lot 

happening in the Watt Avenue Business 

District. 

 

On Thursday, November 10th from  11:30 

a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the O Club (Lions 

Gate), the PBID will celebrate the success they 

have had in their first year by having a 

luncheon.   

 

We have been invited to the celebration and to 

participate by sponsoring the inaugural 

luncheon.  There are various levels of 

sponsorship and Marilee and Patrick have 

suggested the club purchase a table of eight at 

the Gold Level.  This is a great opportunity on 

several levers—to meet our neighbors, to 

advertise our existence in the community and 

to meet prospective Rotarians.  The tickets are 

$45 per person. 

 

More details will be forthcoming following our 

October board meeting on Tuesday. 



THE HIGHLANDER                            Page 4                                            10/3/2016 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS 
OCTOBER IS ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT MONTH 
 

 

CLUB CALENDAR:  

OCT. 10  NO MEETING - COLUMBUS DAY 

OCT. 11 BOARD MEETING (SEE 

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR DETAILS) 

OCT. 17 SACRAMENTO COUNTY DA ANNE MARIE 

SCHUBERT 

OCT. 24 NO MEETING  

OCT. 27 LUNCH AT OAK CAFÉ, AMERICAN RIVER 

COLLEGE 

 

NOVEMBER IS ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
 

NOV. 7 JOHN COX/RESCUE CA EDUCATIONAL 

FOUNDATION 

NOV. 14 MEMBERSHIP “WALK ABOUT” AT 

MCCLELLAN PARK 

NOV. 21   NO MEETING - THANKSGIVING WEEK 

NOV. 28         BILL WITTICH 

 

 

DISTRICT 5180 CALENDAR: 

OCT. 8 DISTRICT FOUNDATION SEMINAR 

OCT. 22 DISTRICT 5180 FOUNDATION DINNER AT 

THE RED LION INN 

MAY 5-7  DISTRICT CONFERENCE IN SANTA CLARA 

FOUNDATION NEWS 

END POLIO NOW CAMPAIGN 

  

Foundation Chair 

David Stone 

reminded those 

present that we are 

continuing in our 

efforts to End Polio by 

asking that   
  

EVERYONE BRING 

THEIR POCKET  CHANGE — TO 

AFFECT CHANGE BY ENDING POLIO 

THROUGHOUT THE WORLD. 
  

  

The END POLIO NOW campaign is one of 

Rotary International’s top priorities this year.  

Rotary and the Bill & Melinda Gates 

Foundation have extended their partnership 

during the critical endgame phase of the 

Global Polio Eradication Initiative.  Thanks to 

this partnership our contributions are  

 matched two for one—$25 becomes $75.   

 

This year’s goal is $1,000.     

ANNUAL GIVING/PAUL HARRIS 

SUSTAINING FELLOWS 

  

We continue our goal to have Every Rotarian 

contribute at least $100 to The Rotary 

Foundation and str ive to achieve the 

status of 100% EREY and 100% Paul Harris 

Sustaining Fellows for the third year in a row. 
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JOKES 

PP Bob Spears was the only 

one with a joke this week.   

 

It garnered laughs from the 

audience and a fine-free pass 

from  President Elect Nomi-

nee Patrick Magnani. 

 

Club Administration Chair Maureen McBride 

announced that the Community Center Theater 

published their program of events for the 

coming season.  Mo would like to know if there 

is any interest in attending either or both of the 

following shows: Rodgers and Hammerstein’s 

The Sound of Music  (October 26—Nov. 6) 

Orchestra $77 per person (mid-week) and 

Irving Berlin’s White Christmas (Dec. 27—Jan. 

1, 2017) Orchestra ~$77 per person (mid-

week.)   

 

If interested in attending either of these shows, 

please let Mo know and she will research the 

availability of tickets. 

FINES AND RECOGNITIONS 

Fine Master Bob Spears mentioned that several 

of his intended targets were not present so he’ll 

catch them the next time. 

 

The first person to be recognized was PEN 

Patrick Magnani.  Patrick and lovely 

wife, Jen will celebrate 13 years of marriage on 

October 18th.   

PROPOSED  

FELLOWSHIP ACTIVITY 

Before letting Patrick decide how he wanted to 

be recognized, Bob called on PP Maureen 

McBride to share a story about how  

Patrick had let her  dow n over  the 

weekend and cast a shadow of doubt over her 

abilities as an Event Planner.  Patrick 

acknowledged the incident and decided to ring 

the bell for $100 to the club for the infraction 

as well as his anniversary. 

 

Next was PP/PE Roland Wright who, on 

October 10th, will celebrate his sixth wedding 

anniversary with lovely wife, Diane.  Roland 

rang the bell for $100 to the club.  In addition, 

Roland w as tickled pink to announce 

that son, Robert participated in the Stanford 

Invitational on Saturday and broke his 

previous record. 

 

Bob then called on Sam Morgan, w ho 

wasn’t around in August for us to celebrate her 

birthday on the 27th.  Sam opted to ring the 

bell for $100 to the club. 

 

Congratulations to all our celebrants!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continuing to raise money for the club, Fine 

Master Bob Spears asked Jordan Backhaus if 

he knew who George Messersmith was.  He 

had a cute but incorrect answer.  Jordan spun 

the wheel for $9.  

 

Up next was PP Joe Kaiser, who was asked the 
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BELL RINGERS, GONG BONGERS 

PAUL HARRIS FELLOWS 

 

A Paul Harris Fellow is an individual who 

contributes $1,000 to the Rotary 

International Annual Program Fund or 

other approved programs. Each 

additional $1,000 contribution is 

recognized with a plus and the number. 

(Jordan Backhaus  (B)(GRIF)   PHF 

Sonja Cameron  PHF 

John Hallsten (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 5 

Richard Hansen (B) (GRIF)  PHF+ 7 

Joe Kaiser (GRIF)(GRIF) (B) PHF+ 7 

Gordon Lipp (GRIF)  PHF+ 2 

Gene Long (B)(GRIF)  PHF 

Gene Long Sr.   

Patrick Magnani (GRIF)(GRIF) (B) PHF 

Dr. Steven Martinez   

Maureen McBride (B) (GRIF)  PHF+ 8 + 

Dominic Mecklenburg (GRIF)(GRIF)  PHF+ 8 + 

Bob Meyer (GRIF)  PHF+ 4 

Marilee Monagan (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 2 

Sam Morgan (B) PHF+ 5 

Gerred Popejoy (GRIF)(GRIF)  PDF 

Bob Spears (GRIF)(GRIF)  PHF+ 3 

David Stone (GRIF)(GRIF) (B) PHF+ 7 

Lee Wiggins  (B)(GRIF)  PHF+ 4 

Roland Wright 
(GRIF)(GRIF)  

 
PHF+ 6 

Bell Ringer & Gong Codes: 

(B) = Bell Ringer chi$100 to Club 

(GFHF) = Gonger $100 to Club Foundation 

(GRIF) = Gonger $100 to RI Foundation 

(RIF) = $100 to Rotary Foundation 

 same question.  Joe was not able to answer 

the question either and rang the bell for $100 

to the club. 

 

Gordon Lipp w as happy to report his 

recent Mohs cancer surgery was a success  

Gordon spun the w heel for  $7.   

 

Following the Rotary Relics Part 3 

Presentation, Doug Lipp spun the wheel and 

opted to donate $20 to the club for all the 

ways his dad had exposed him to Rotary over 

the 50+ years Gordon has been a Rotarian. 
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ROTARY FOUNDATION BENEFACTORS 

NAME 
 

Hallsten, John 

Hansen, Richard 

Kaiser, Joe 

Lipp, Gordon 

Long, Gene 

Magnani, Patrick  

McBride, Maureen  

Mecklenburg, Dominic 

Meyer, Bob 

Monagan, Marilee 

Morgan, Cheryl (Sam) 

Spears, Robert B. 

Stone, David M. 

Wiggins, Lee N. 

Wright, Roland 

 

A Benefactor (has contributed $1,000 to the 

Permanent Fund or made provisions in their 

will of at least $1,000 benefiting The Rotary 

Foundation). 

DISTRICT 5180 NEWS 

The District Public Image Team will be 

hosting four training seminars through the 

course of the year on various topics to improve  

Club communications.  The focus will be on 

providing instruction to develop public image 

plans and hands-on demonstrations of how to 

use available tools.   

 

The schedule is as follows: 

 

December 3, 2016 - Using Facebook and 

Social Media 

February 11, 2017 - Using Video to Promote 

Your Club 

April 22, 2017 - Preparing News Releases for 

Club Promotion 

 

Seating will be limited, so Rotarians are 

encouraged to sign up early. 

 

 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS 

WEEK’S PROGRAM 

At present, there is no additional information 

available on these seminars, i.e. where, what 

time, etc. 

 

Visit the District Website for additional 

information as we get closer to the actual 

dates.   

Program Chair Jordan Backhaus introduced 

our own Sam Morgan.  Sam has been a 

member of the Rotary Club of Foothill-

Highlands since April 1997 and will, herself, 

become a Rotary Relic next year.   

 

The Rotary Relic Presentations are the brain-

child of IPP Gene Long  who, during his year 

as President, wanted to recognize those 

members who had been in Rotary 20+ years.  

Everyone will agree that Sam Morgan took 

this idea to the next level; and with her vast 

knowledge of our club and its members, has 

created an incredible testament to those 

members who have given so much to our club 

and Rotary. 

 

Sam began her  presentation by defining 

a relic as “an object surviving from an earlier 

time, especially one of historical or 

sentimental interest.”  A Rotary Relic is 

someone who has been a Rotarian for decades. 

 

Today’s presentation honored two such relics: 

Gordon Lipp (54 years) and PP Joe 

Kaiser (30 years). 

 

Gordon w as a m em ber  of the Rotary 

Club of Carmichael for 25 years before 

becoming a Foothill-Highlander. 
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Gordon joined the 

Rotary Club of Foothill

-Highlands in 1962 

and this has been his 

“official” picture in our 

Year-at-a-Glance 

ever since. 

 

Gordon graduated from  the College of 

Marin followed by two years of active duty in 

the U.S. Navy during the Korean War. 

 

In 1977, Gordon founded California Satellite 

Systems bringing Pay TV and HBO to the 

Sacramento area. 

 

In 1982, he co-founded California Image 

Associates—a post production and editing 

company for TV broadcasting. 

 

In 1979, Gordon received his CFP 

Certification from the College of Financial 

Planning in Denver.  He was a Charter 

Member of the International Association for 

Financial Planning, President of the 

Sacramento Chapter of the Institute for 

Financial Planners and V.P. for the 

Sacramento Chapter of the International 

Association of Financial Planning. 

 

Gordon has a Life Credential from  the 

State Department of Education to teach 

investments and securities and has taught 

many classes at Sac State.   

 

Gordon retired in  1990. 

  

During his years in Rotary, Gordon has served 

as Director of Vocational Service numerous 

times.  To his credit, Gordon has been active 

in Rotary activities throughout his 54 years as 

a Rotarian.  Some examples of his 

involvement include planting 80 trees at 

Gibson Ranch in 1987; in 1991 he chaired our 

club’s second Small Business Workshop in 

which 40 Rotarians and other business people 

came to learn more about current business 

trends from Gordon and four other successful 

business people; in 1992 Gordon and Polly 

participated in our Friendship Exchange with 

the Rotary Club of Thamesdown, Swindon, 

England; Gordon can be seen throughout the 

years working on the Christmas Basket 

Project, which was a long-standing tradition 

in our club;  he was a driving force in making 

our club’s Car Donation Program a success; he 

has chaired our club’s annual District Speech 

Contest numerous times; and in 2013, Gordon 

was one of a handful of people who 

participated in Operation Easter where our 

club members filled boxes of “goodies” to send 

to our Armed Forces personnel serving 

overseas.   

 

Among his many hobbies, 

Gordon enjoys wood 

carving as seen in the 

picture shown here which 

showcases the “awards” 

given to Board Members 

during the year Danny 

Tucker was our president. 

 

 

Gordon is also an avid sailor .   

 

Gordon has m ade Rotary a fam ily affair  

involving wife, Polly; son, Doug; 

granddaughter, Amanda and daughter, Lorrie 

in various projects.   

 

Gordon and Polly 

enjoying themselves 

at a party hosted by 

former members 

Katha and Phil 

Danz.  The party 
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celebrated the long-standing friendship 

between our club and the Rotary Club of 

Thamesdown. 

 

The next honoree was 

PP Joe Kaiser. 

Joe w as born in 

Dayton, Ohio and 

attended the University 

of Dayton majoring in 

engineering. 

 

Joe served tw o years 

in the U.S. Army. 

 

In 1970, Joe moved to Sacramento and 

worked for a large mechanical engineering 

company before starting his own Heating and 

Cooling Company in North Highlands.   

 

Joe joined the Rotary Club of Foothill-

Highlands in 1986.  He served as a Camp 

Counselor for a week at RYLA in 1992 and was 

one of the campers favorite counselors.   

 

Our club had a long tradition of providing all 

kinds of help to the Rotary Club of Mexicali.  

Over the years, we donated computers, 

medical equipment, desks, chairs, etc. and Joe 

was always at the forefront making sure 

everything got to its destination. 

 

Joe hosted m any an Octoberfest at his 

home in Auburn which had a great view of the 

Sacramento area.  The event was a highlight of 

the Rotary year and a lot of fun for all who 

attended. 

 

Like the 

Lipps, Joe 

enjoyed 

RVing. 

 

 

 

 

His other hobbies included traveling, golfing, 

playing cards, camping; and of course, RVing. 

 

For several years, Joe chaired the club’s 

annual Mystery Bus Trip.  He took our 

members to some interesting spots during 

those years.   

 

In September 2002, Joe was awarded a Paul 

Harris Fellow for his extraordinary efforts to 

secure medical equipment from Sutter 

Hospital and transport it to Mexicali.   

 

Over the years, Joe has served as our club’s 

and the district’s Sgt. At Arms at various 

events including PETS (Presidents’ Elect 

Training Seminar.) 

 

He has served as the club’s Vocational Service 

Director and President in 2007-08.  During 

that year, the club accomplished, among other 

things, the support of Staples Office Supply in 

donating $5,000 to one of our charities—The 

Children’s Receiving Home of Sacramento. 

 

Some of the other accomplishments/projects 

include: 

 

Night at the Museum, Estate Sale, Vocational 
Tours; Mystery Bus Trip; fellowship each 
quarter for members and family; financial 
support to WIND, Cub Scout Pack 562 and 
Philippines School of Hope and Love; deep 
water wells in villages in Cambodia; sent a 
student to RYLA; and honored a business 
person, law enforcement professional, 
firefighter, teacher and administrative 
professional. 
 
Joe w as given the Rotary Pride Aw ard 
by DG Brian Moore.  The award is given to an 
individual who lives and breathes Rotary. 
 
For many years, Joe has served as our club’s 
representative on the Rotary House 
Committee.   
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Joe has been a advocate for  getting the 

name of Rotary out in our service area by 

participating in such events as the North 

Highlands Jubilee and McClellan Park Business 

Expo.  

 

Joe is a strong supporter  of The Rotary 

Foundation and is a Paul Harris Fellow+7.   

 

Gordon Lipp and Joe Kaiser have been 

Rotarians for decades.  Throughout that time, 

they have served so well and brought much 

success and joy in so many ways. 

 

Thank you, Rotary Relics.  WELL DONE. 

 

Following her presentation, PEN Patrick 

thanked Sam for the outstanding job she has 

done documenting the club’s history and 

paying tribute to our Relics in such a detailed 

and honorable manner.  As her speaker’s gift, 

the Club is adding points to her Paul Harris 

Fellow account. 

 

As usual, during her presentation Sam had 

everyone’s undivided attention. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PEN Patrick then asked those present to stand, 

raise their glasses and toast “Rotary Around the 

World.” 

 

PEN Patrick then adjourned the meeting.   
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E-WASTE RECYCLING IS HERE!  
 

THIS IS A GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GET RID OF SOME UNWANTED CLUTTER AND HELP OUR 

CLUB  RAISE  SOME  MONEY. THEY WILL ACCEPT ANY  PIECE  OF ELECTRONICS INCLUDING TV’S, COMPUTERS, 

APPLIANCES, CORDS, KEYBOARDS, MICE AND EVEN POWER TOOLS. THE HEAVIER THE BETTER (WE GET PAID BY THE 

WEIGHT!)  ANYTHING WITH A CORD IS ACCEPTABLE, AND THEY TAKE THE CORDS TOO. THEY SEPARATE AND RECYCLE 

THE PLASTIC, METAL…EVERYTHING!  IF YOU HAVE ITEMS TO DONATE, GIVE ME A CALL TO COORDINATE THE 

PICKUP.  SOME ITEMS I CAN COLLECT AT OUR WEEKLY MEETINGS TOO!  IF YOU HAVE FRIENDS OR RELATIVES THAT 

HAVE SOME E-WASTE, I CAN ARRANGE FOR A FREE PICKUP FOR THEM TOO! 

THIS IS AN ONGOING PROJECT.  CONTACT DOMINIC FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

You can also call eWaste-4good at  800-317-3112 and tell them proceeds are to go to The Rotary Club of Foothill-Highlands. 
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http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php
http://www.donateacar.com/affiliate-Rotary-Club-of-Foothill-Highland.php

